Dean D. M. Swarthout, School of Pine Arts, University of Kansas.

Dear Deen Swarthout:

I wish to acknowledge receipt of your letter of December 2nd in which you outline your contemplated use of Hoch Auditorium for the second semester.

So far as we know now, the same schedule will prevail for us as for the present semester, but we will, of course, treat it in an expectant manner. We will be very glad to notify you if there is any falling off in our enrollment, thereby releasing certain periods in the Auditorium. It is also barely possible that this will be true in the School of Fine Arts.

Assuring you of our full cooperation, I am

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, FCA:AM Varsity Basketball Coach.

oo - Raymond Nichols